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If your child takes the bus:

• In the morning, the bus will collect your child at the allocated time as indicated by STS.
• You must take your child to the meeting point and wait with them until they are on the bus.
• Please contact the bus nanny if your child is unwell to attend school due to illness.

If you drop your child at school:

• Entrance to the school begins at 7:30am.
• The drop off point for EYFS will be the external classroom glass doors leading to the outdoor 

classroom. Signage will direct you to the allocated door for your child’s class. Please do 
follow the one-way system.

• Please allow extra time at the start of the school year to accommodate road works and 
increased traffic. Your children don’t like to be late for school.
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If your child takes the bus:

• Your child will be taken to the bus by an adult.

• You must be at the collection point to meet your child at the allocated time.

If you pick your child up from school:

• The collection point for EYFS will be the outside external classroom glass door. The children will 
exit from the glass outside door. Signage will direct you to the allocated door for your child’s 
class. Please do follow the one-way system.

• Please ensure the adult collecting your child has the ‘safe word’ (you will receive this in an email 
from your class teacher on Thursday 25th August). This will be requested upon collection until 
you become known to your child’s class teacher. This is the same if you send someone on your 
behalf to collect your child. Let the teacher know in advance too.
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• After the National Anthem the doors close at 7.50am. Anyone arriving after this time 
will be marked as late. In the unlikely case that you are late please head to main reception. 
Your child will be scanned in by a member of our admin team. Children don’t like being late 
and we appreciate your support to ensure they are on time.

• Once school and learning has started, parents are not able to enter the corridors or classes.

• As per our GCS Behaviour Policy, punctuality is very important therefore if your child is late on 
3 occasions throughout the term a member of the Senior Leadership Team will be in contact 
with you.

We appreciate your cooperation and support .
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• We have worked exceptionally hard to develop the curriculum for the new academic year, 
ensuring that it meets the needs of all our students and gives them the opportunity to reach 
their full potential.

• Within the EYFS, we will have an overarching theme in every year group. This means that 
our learning in most subjects will link back to these themes.

• We follow the 'Letters and Sounds' scheme in our Phonics lessons.

• We will continue to use Power Maths in our maths lessons.

• The Specialist teachers for this academic year are Art, Music, PE and Arabic.
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• Only burgundy tights
• Black leather shoes please. No trainers/ light up shoes.

FS1-Y1 Y2-Y6 Y2-Y6
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• Due to health and safety, no trolley bags are allowed within the 
school. Students must carry their bags on their shoulders.

Recommended bags:
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• Your child needs a labelled water bottle each day. There 

are water fountains to refill the water.

• Please provide a labelled spare set of clothing 

(including underwear) - This will be kept in your child's 

cubby all year.

• PE Kit must only be worn on the days they have PE –

your teacher will notify you in advance of which days of the 

week your PE lesson will be. 
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• We are a healthy school and encourage healthy food to be consumed.

• Students should bring 1 small healthy snack e.g. a piece of fruit, some 
vegetables or a yoghurt.

• In their lunchbox they should have a variety of healthy foods from the 
different food groups e.g. a sandwich/chapati/wrap/rice, 
yoghurt/lebneh, dried fruits, cheese sticks or fresh fruit and veg.

• Please note no chocolate, nuts ( due to allergies), sweets or fizzy drinks 
please.

• Children will not be allowed to share food.
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• Please read with your child every day in both your home language and English!

• Revisit learning from the week as guided by your child’s class teacher refer to the home 

learning grid sent on the weekly email every Thursday.

• Real life experiences – take children shopping and get them to pay using money, bake a 

cake allowing your child to measure the ingredients etc.

• Play board games, don’t forget to teach your child about how to lose. They can’t always 

be the winner at school!

• Teach your child to be independent by encouraging getting them get dressed 

independently, to help with household chores and being responsible for their belongings.
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On a Thursday, along with your weekly email, you will receive a home learning grid. This shows you learning 
from the week and learning to work on at home with your children.
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What is Class Dojo?

ClassDojo is a simple collaboration app for teachers and parents.

What does this mean for you and your child?

Your child's teacher will provide you with pictures, videos and important information (dates, visits, 

notices) on a daily/weekly basis. The pictures and videos shared could be in group form 

or individual.

How can you get involved as a parent?

On your homepage you have the option to upload what your child is doing at home. This could be 

learning, days out or special events in your family. The teacher will add this on to your child's 

individual portfolio.

PLEASE NOTE: Class Dojo is not an official channel of communication. Please use email 

when wanting to get in touch of your child's class teacher.
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• Every Thursday afternoon, parents will receive a weekly email with information on what 

curriculum content has been covered and what your child will cover the following week.

• We would expect a minimum expectation of 20 minutes of reading per day.

• Every Tuesday afternoon there will be an opportunity for parents to meet virtually with their 

Class Teacher. This is an opportunity to discuss any concerns or ask any questions you may 

have. A Zoom link will be sent out to you each week.

• Our priority is the teaching and learning of your child however we will respond to your email 

within 24 hours. If your communication is urgent, please contact our reception team 

by telephone and they will be able to pass on the message.
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As a school we offer a range of extra-curricular activities ranging from sport, 
art, music, innovation, etc. Primary ECAs take place during school hours. 
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